
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

The week has been very busy at school, with 
Careers Week activities focusing on outlining 
possibilities for students’ future employment, 
including a series of assemblies where many past 
students outline their employment directions since 
they left school.  The week has a great deal of 
organisation behind it, and while various staff are 
involved, Penny Clarke is the driver of the week. 
Penny is a legend in this area of work, as any 
student she has worked with will confirm.  If any 
students need further advice or conversation they 
can ask her to help and they will find someone who 
is very special. 
 
Also happening this week has been Service Week 
run by the student Service Council.  The week 
began with a mufti day that provided around two 
thousand cans of food for the local Food Bank. 
Thank you to the organisers, and to students and 
parents for the generosity.  The Food Bank people 
are very keen for this to be an annual event, as the 
demand at this time of year is very high.  Families 
experiencing tough times can be very exposed in 
winter as household heating bills soar.  The Service 
Council’s choice to focus on helping our local 
community is a strong affirmation of their sense of 
citizenship.    
 
That community awareness is such an important 
part of being who we are.  We’ve already mentioned 
the efforts of student volunteers in various 
enterprises this year.  A group of Year 12 students 
decided that last weekend they would join together 
as part of a Petone Beach clean-up effort, working 
with the help of the Hutt City Council.  Their 
voluntary effort is a great example of teenagers 
helping their local area.  Another group last week 
were involved in a curriculum-linked effort that 
involved running a session helping students from the 
Supported Learning Centre.  The manner and tone 
of their work was such that a local resident  
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who happened to be present in the gym called to 
say how impressed she was.  She said they were 
respectful, thorough and patient, and their actions 
reflected well on them and on the school.  That’s 
important, as it contributes to the view we teachers 
have of our students; as terrific young people who 
care about their world and are prepared to work 
positively to help it. 
 
The service ethos is an important part of being a 
New Zealander and it’s an important part of this 
school.  I like to think it is part of the reason we 
continue to see considerable demand for places 
each year, but it’s a demand we cannot 
accommodate in full.  Last week, we had to send 
letters to 63 families of out-of-zone young people 
telling them that we are unable to take their son or 
daughter into the Year 9 of 2018.  That is a 
disappointment, of course, but that level of demand 
is encouraging for us as a school.  We work hard to 
try to help foster in each student a view of the world 
that is wider than their own narrow concerns and I 
think that is a core part of education.  When we get 
that right as a country, we end up with a kind 
society.  “Kind” is an apparently simple word, but a 
kind society is one that requires an active and 
complex commitment from all of us to achieve.  
 
Thank you to all those who this week have nudged 
us further down that path.     

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Ross Sinclair 
Principal  
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Free Legal Advice for Students 
 

Mr Eugene Collins, Partner of Collins and May Law firm 
will be available to give free legal advice to Year 12 and 
13 students each Thursday during lunch time (1.30 pm 
– 2.15 pm).   
 

Looking Ahead 
 

August 
21   Bridge Building Competition 

23   Regional Geography Competition 

25   Year 12 Geography Trip 

28-29   Year 12 Cycle Tour 1 

29   Whanau Hui, 6.00 pm 

30-31   EPro8 Science Challenge 

30   Board of Trustees Meeting, 5.30 pm 

31-1 Sept Year 12 Cycle Tour 2 

 

September 
3-8   Winter Sports Tournament Week 

4   Mid Term Break 

5   Dance Trip to DanceNZMade 

6   Year 11 and 12 Geography Trip 

7-11   Tactile Design Showcase - Dowse 

 Museum  

11-15   Year 13 Drama Production 

12   Whanau Steering Group, 6.00 pm 

Congratulations to: 

 Congratulations to Tai Misa-Bryce, 12KE 

and Mitchell Stringer 13LR who have been 

named in the Wellington Centurions U18 Rep 

team to play in the Hurricanes Youth Council 

U18 Competition.  

 Phoebe McKnight 11BE and Jayme 

Maxwell 12CR have been over in Hobart 

running in the Australian Schools Cross 

Country Championships.  Jayme placed 5th 

and Phoebe 8th in the 6km event.  

 Congratulations to Alaap Elias 11TJ and 

Praveen Niranjan 11KL for making it 

through to the semi-finals of the Wellington 

Schools Impromptu Cup for debating last 

weekend.  

NCEA Fees 
 

NCEA fee 2017 is due for payment before Tuesday 29 
August 2017. 
 

With a Community Services card and a completed 
financial assistance form the charge is reduced.  The 
form can be collected from the Resource Centre. 
 

Should you have any questions, please ring the 
Resource Centre, Phone: 04 570 3551.  

2017 Hockey Quiz Night Fundraiser 
 

Friday 25 August 
HVHS Hall 7.00-10.00 pm 

 

Gather a team of up to 10 and come and join us for a 
night out testing your general knowledge and 
contributing to helping our Hockey Teams get to 
Blenheim and Whanganui for Tournament week.  $10 
per person, nibbles provided and BYO.  
 

Email amanda.wilson@hvhs.school.nz if you are 
interested in putting a team together.  
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Term dates - 2018 
 

Term 1 Monday 29 January (TOD) - Friday 13 April 
Term 2 Monday 30 April - Friday 6 July 
Term 3 Monday 23 July - Friday 28 September 
Term 4 Monday 15 October - Thursday 13 
 December 

Derived Grade Process for Students 
Selected for National Representation 

 

Students who have been selected for National 
Representation in a sport or approved activity can apply 
for a derived grade for the end of year exams that they 
will miss.  The application must be approved in advance 
by NZQA using a specific application form. 
 

Please see Mr Larkin for this process.  The derived 
grade, if accepted, will be the grade that you achieve in 
the school exams. 
 

The information that you need to provide is 
- documentation of national selection 
- the dates of the event 
- a copy of travel arrangements 
- evidence of actual participation (provided after the 
event). 
 

Applications need to be in ASAP and by 1 November at 
the latest.  Please note that applications will not be 
considered by NZQA after the event. 

 

Hutt Valley High School Music 
Festival 

 

21 August 2017, 7.00 pm 
Little Theatre, Lower Hutt 

$5.00 per ticket, door sales 

Mufti Day Foodbank Fundraiser 
 

Hundreds of can were donated to the foodbank from 
mufti day - thanks to everyone who brought along cans. 
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Reader/writers wanted 
Term time for October and November 

exams 
 

The school is looking for large numbers of volunteers to 
support senior students with their internal assessments, 
practice and external exams. 
 

A small donation will be given for the October exams.  
NZQA will pay for your services in the NCEA exams. 
 

Very good reading and writing skills required as well 
as clear spoken English. 
 

Training will be provided and acceptance is subject to 
a satisfactory Police check. 
 

Please contact: 
Robyn Deverall 
HOD Special Programmes 
566 4584 x8887 or email 
robyn.deverall@hvhs.school.nz 
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